
M6 J36–J39 overnight closures in September 

Personnel please be aware that the service has been informed by Kier 

Transportation Highways that the M6 J36 to J39 north and southbound 

carriageways will be closed overnight from Monday 1 September to Wednesday 10 

September 2025 between 8pm to 5am as follows: 

• Northbound closures will begin on Monday 1 September for approximately 

six nights 

• Southbound closures will begin on Monday 8 September for approximately 

two nights 

However, please note, we have been informed by Kier that there will still be access 

for blue light services during these closures. 

Access onto the motorway at junctions 36, 37 and 38 will be possible to travel with 

caution through Kier’s work area. 

 

North and southbound diversion 

You'll be diverted between junctions 36 and 39 by Kendal using the A6, A591 and 

A590. 

  



 

Diversion map – northbound closure 

 

  



 

Diversion map – southbound closure 

 

  



 

Ongoing traffic management 

The hard shoulder and lane one on the northbound carriageway will remain closed 

between Borrowbeck and Castle Howe (just after junction 37 towards junction 38). 

There will also be a localised hard shoulder and lane one closure at High Gill – this is 

where traffic management starts on the northbound carriageway.  

On the southbound carriageway, the hard shoulder and lane one on the carriageway 

will also remain closed between Castle Howe and Borrowbeck (just after junction 38 

towards junction 37). 

On both carriageways two lanes will remain open to traffic for the foreseeable future 

and junction 38 will still be accessible. 


